Hambden Township Park Board Regular Meeting May 14, 2018

Hambden Park Board met in regular session on May 14, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in Hambden Township Hall. The following members were present: Mike Romans, Joyce Edelinsky, and Linda Petkosek. Barry Bishop and Dan O'Reilly were absent.

MINUTES

Motion by Mike Romans, second by Linda Petkosek to approve the April 23, 2018 minutes as presented. Upon call of vote, all yes.

OLD BUSINESS

Baseball field use – township website has been updated with Mike's name. We had several groups using the fields that we did not have schedules for. They were actually from Chardon Baseball League. We will need to get a copy of the Chardon Baseball League schedule. Joe Gigliotti is the league representative for Hambden.

Park Signs – The six signs are installed.

Concrete picnic tables sealing – We will discuss this next month since we did not have a full board. The 2018 quote from Iron Man was more than last summer. We discussed who would be cleaning the tables and if we would be able to keep the left over product that we pay for. Joyce will have Dan discuss with Iron Man.

Tree planting in common area – The tree planting for the spring of 2018 is complete and trees are already budded out.

Trash Receptacles – The trash receptacles have been ordered.

Memorial paver – Mike took the sample brick back along with photos of the existing bricks for comparison. He will redo before Memorial Day.

NOPEC – After reviewing the dates of other movie nights in the area, Hambden's will be Saturday, July 28, 2018. The quote from FunFlicks for a 12x9 (suitable for about 100 people) would be \$361.71. They will provide screen set up. We must provide the DVD. If it rains, we have one year to reschedule the date. There was much discussion on providing additional lighting in the park. Paul Molan had some suggestions. Mike will work on this.

New Business

TriRunner and 2 Bay Swing – all the equipment is installed. There was fraying on some of the cording on a seat that they will replace on the tri-runner. There is also no warnings about "no standing" or "remain seated" on the equipment. The company has been contacted and they will manufacture stickers for that purpose.

Review of park rules and regulations - We will discuss at the next meeting.

The next meeting will be held June 18, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. There being no further business to come before the board motion by Mike, second by Linda to adjourn at 7:05 p.m.

Linda Petkosek, Secretary